
Grace Lutheran Church, 28 West Main Street, Macungie, PA 18062 
610-966-3325       office@gracemacungie.org  

   Office Hours: Monday - Thursday, 9:30 am - 3:00 pm 
                  Friday, 8:00 am - 1:00 pm 

F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 9  

   Winter Weather Notice  

    This winter, if Grace must cancel 
worship due to inclement weather, 
it will be announced in the following 
ways :  1 )  the  webs i te  a t 
www.gracemacungie.org 2) the 
Grace Macungie Facebook page at 

www.facebook.com/GraceMacungie 3) WFMZôs 
Storm Center at www.wfmz.com (click 
"weather" link at top of page, then under that 
"school and business closings"), also, scrolling 
on Channel 69 TV. Even if church is not can-
celled, please use your good judgment! If you 
don't feel it is safe for you to venture out, stay 
home and we'll see you next week. Remember, 
you can still mail in your offering or bring it 
next week.   

Annual Reports Due  
    All committee chairpersons and 
leaders are requested to submit 
their 2018 information for the An-
nual Report for the semi-annual 
Congregation Meeting in April.  

Due to the volume of information that needs to 
be typed, duplicated and collated, you are 
asked to please meet the February 17 dead-
line.   

2019 Officers  
    2019 Council Officers elected at the Decem-
ber council meeting are: President - Phil Mohr; 
Vice President - John Smack; Secretary - Mary 
Schaeffer; Treasurer - Cindy Hartzell; Financial 
Secretary - Linda Stothart.  

Souper Bowl of Caring  
Sunday, February 3, 2019  

   On Sunday, February 3, we 
are asking each worshipper to 
bring a food item for the 
Zionsville Area Food Pantry 
and also to donate a dollar or 
more for the Allentown Ecu-
menical Food Bank by placing 
your gift in the soup pots at each entranceway. 

   Itôs Teddy Bear Time  
    During February, we are wel-
coming new and gently-used 
stuffed animals into our sanctuary 
for use in the local nursing homes 

or with fire and ambulance crews. Please feel 
free to snuggle them as you worship. If you 
would like to donate an animal, bring it with 
you to church.  Donations will be blessed on 
Sunday, March 3 at both services. 

Solomonôs  
Cemetery Association  

    Solomonôs Cemetery Association will hold its 
annual meeting for all lot owners on Monday, 
February 4, 7:00 pm, at the church at 82 S 
Church Street. 

http://www.gracemacungie.org/
http://www.facebook.com/GraceMacungie
http://www.wfmz.com/
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Pastorôs Column 
 

    Now there was a man in Jerusalem whose 
name was Simeon; this man was righteous and 
devout, looking forward to the consolation of 
Israel, and the Holy Spirit rested on him. It had 
been revealed to him by the Holy Spirit that he 
would not see death before he had seen the 
Lordôs Messiah. Guided by the Spirit, Simeon 
came into the temple; and when the parents 
brought in the child Jesus, to do for him what 
was customary under the law, Simeon took him 
in his arms and praised God, saying, óMaster, 
now you are dismissing your servant in peace, 
according to your word; for my eyes have seen 
your salvation, which you have prepared in the 
presence of all peoples, a light for revelation to 
the Gentiles and for glory to your people Israel.ô  
And the childôs father and mother were amazed 
at what was being said about him. Then 
Simeon blessed them and said to his mother 
Mary, óThis child is destined for the falling and 
the rising of many in Israel, and to be a sign 
that will be opposed so that the inner thoughts 
of many will be revealedðand a sword will 
pierce your own soul too.ô  There was also a 
prophet, Anna the daughter of Phanuel, of the 
tribe of Asher. She was of a great age, having 
lived with her husband for seven years after her 
marriage, then as a widow to the age of eighty -
four.  She never left the temple but worshipped 
there with fasting and prayer night and day. At 
that moment she came, and began to praise 
God and speak about the child to all who were 
looking for the redemption of Jerusalem.   

   Luke 2:25-38 
 
    When Mary and Joseph took their son Jesus 
to be presented at the temple and to make 
their sacrifices due according to the law (as 
they were devout Jews), some people sat up 
and took notice.  As did the shepherds in the 
fields and the Wise Men from afar, at least two 
in the temple in Jerusalem took notice of Jesus.  
To these, he was the fulfillment of prophecy 
and about that there was no doubt.  By  the 
wisdom of the Holy Spirit, Simeon and Anna 

knew instantly who Jesus was.  Even without 
the benefit of a star shining over his head; 
even without angels blowing trumpets or 
making announcements.  They just knew , 
and they began to praise God. 
 
    Has there ever been a time in your life 
when you knew something with that sort of 
certainty?  Even without something tangible 
you could point to as proof?  Iôve had this 
happen to me several times in my life.  And 
then also, Iôve had times in my life where I 
didnôt have the slightest idea what was going 
on, or what I should do next.  
 
    We live in very uncertain times.  But there 
is one thing we can always be certain about, 
and that is God loves us so much he sent his 
son Jesus to save us.  This is a thing we can 
always know, through the wisdom of the Holy 
Spirit.  As Luther writes in his explanation of 
the Third Article of the Apostleôs Creed:  ñI 
believe that by my own understanding or 
strength I cannot believe in Jesus Christ my 
Lord or come to him, but instead the Holy 
Spirit has called me through the gospel, 
enlightened me with his gifts, made me holy 
and kept me in the true faith.ò  This is most 
certainly true!  
 
    I know you have 
struggles and doubts.  
But never stop believing 
God loves you.  Always. 

 
The grace of our Lord  

Jesus Christ be with you all, 
Pastor Samantha 



Pastoral Hospital Care  
   If you are taken to the hospital, please have 
a friend or relative call the church to let us 
know which hospital you are in and how we 
can be of help.  
   If you are scheduled to be a patient at the 
hospital, please let us know prior to your 
scheduled stay. 
   With the Federal privacy laws, the hospitals 
are not able to call us to let us know if you 
are there unless you give them permission. 
Our hospital code is 237.  One of the Pas-
torôs most important jobs is hospital visits.  
We have members who also 
visit the hospitals to help cheer 
you up.  If you are laid up at 
home, please also notify us so 
a visit or a phone call can be 
made. 

  Lost and Found  
    If you are missing an item, 
please check the Lost and 
Found basket located in the 
Chapel.  As mentioned in our 

last issue, old items have now been discarded 
or donated.  Items recently added are: Purple 
charm, gold leaf post earring, silver bracelet 
with charms, Morning Call-Iron Pigs red, white 
& blue umbrella, black umbrella with wording 
ñGreat-West Financialò, and ladies black thin-
sulate glove.  Items will be held for six 
months from date found.  

 

 First Communion Class  
   A series of four classes for chil-
dren in grade three and above in 
order that they may receive first 
communion on Palm Sunday will 
begin on Sunday, March 17 during 

the 9:15-10:15 am Sunday School hour. 
Watch for more information next month.  
Thanks to Babette and Max Williams for 
teaching this event. 

Lenten Giving 2019  
Dear Saints of Grace:  
     Lent begins on Wednesday March 6, 2019 
(Ash Wednesday).  As always, we will be par-
ticipating in a special offering effort during 
this time.  Because the church lives in and 
ministers to both our local community and the 
larger world, our Lenten giving for 2019 will 
have a two-fold focus ï local and global.  
Please give only as you  feel led ï contribute 
to the local project, the global one, both, or 
neither.  Godôs Work, Our Hands!  

    Global: We will collect contribu-
tions toward buying farm animals 
from the ELCA Good Gifts catalog; 
specifically baby chicks and roosters.  
These little chicks make a big differ-
ence ï eggs are not only an ongoing 

supply of good quality protein, they 
help bring in steady income when 
sold at the market.  The chicks are 
$10, and roosters $15 ï make 
checks payable to Grace Lutheran 
with ñchicksò or ñroostersò in the subject line.  

    Local:   We continue in 
our support of Family Prom-
ise of the Lehigh Valley.  For 
our local project, we are 
asking for in-kind donations 
that will be given toward 

the Family Promise Day Center in Allentown, 
as well as the host week at Macungie Chris-
tian Community.  The list is as follows:   
Paper Products:  facial tissues, paper towels, 
toilet paper 
Personal Items: feminine hygiene, shampoo 
and conditioner, soap (bar and liquid dis-
penser), shaving cream, razors (male and fe-
male), deodorant (male and female), tooth -
brushes and toothpaste 
Infant needs: diapers and pull ups (all sizes), 
baby wipes, baby soap, baby shampoo 
Non-perishable food: granola bars, individual 
snack bags for packing lunches (pretzels, 
chips, popcorn, etc.), cereal and oatmeal 
(preferably in single serving packs) 
THANK YOU!  
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Confirmation Classes  
    Confirmation is a two-year educa-
tional and pastoral ministry of the 
church, which helps to prepare a 
child to affirm his or her baptism. In 

addition to classes, students attend and partici-
pate in worship, service opportunities, and other 
activities.  We meet in the Chapel twice a 
month following the late service, and also par-
ticipate in congregational activities. Here is our 
schedule for February: 
 
Feb. 3     ñSouper Bowl of Caring - assist with  
               collecting donation after worship 
               11:45 am - Confirmation Class #9 
Feb. 24   11:45 am - Confirmation Class #10 
               

50% Off 2019 Registration Fee  
 For Lutheran  

Marriage Encounter Weekends  
    Because we are celebrating 50 
years of Worldwide Marriage En-
counter, the 2019 registration fee 
will be $50 instead of $100, so 
don't postpone your attendance 
any longer--take advantage of this 
opportunity! Also new this year, 

because couples have told us that they would 
prefer to know the costs and pay ahead, prices 
for the lodging for 2 nights and 5 meals for each 
of you will be posted on the website and payable 
upon registering. Those fees can be refunded up 
to approximately a month before the event 
should conflicts arise, and financial assistance is 
available for those in need. Some Weekends fill 
quickly, so don't delay, SIGN UP TODAY to avoid 
being on a waiting list.  
    Your marriage relationship is one of the things 
in life that provides the greatest potential for 
happiness. Resolve to make 2019 the year you 
attend a Lutheran Marriage Encounter Weekend 
to learn how to maximize the joy and intimacy 
that God intends for your marriage.  
The 2019 Weekends are: 
* April 5-7, 2019 at the lovely, warm and inviting 
Country Inn and Suites just off of Highway 99 in 
a very quiet area of State College, PA  
* April 26-28, 2019 at Heritage Hotel Lancaster, 
a newly-renovated hotel, home of the unique, 
treehouse-inspired restaurant, "Loxley's" in Lan-
caster, PA  
* October 11-13, 2019 at the spacious, modern 
decor rooms at the Hyatt Place Pittsburgh/
Cranberry in Cranberry Township, PA  
* November 1-3, 2019 at the award-winning 
Hampton Inn Berkshires beautifully situated on 
the edge of a nature preserve in Lenox, MA  
    See the website: www.GodLovesMarriage.org 
for the pricing for each Weekend, and sign up 
today using your credit card or by marking the 
option to mail a check.  
For questions, or if you would like a brochure 
mailed to you, please contact Northeast US Di-
rectors of Lutheran Marriage Encounter, Fred & 
Julie Schamber, at 724-325-3166 or fjscham-
ber@comcast.net.  
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REMINDER TO PARENTS:  
    The confirmation class retreat is March 22-
24 (please see Pastor if you haven't gotten 
your packet yet).   The cost is $65 per partici-
pant and is due by March 10, 2019.   Please 
make checks out to Grace Lutheran Church 
with ñconfirmation tripò in the memo line and 
give to Pastor Samantha, or put in her office 
mailbox, along with BOTH permission 
slips.  Thank you!  

http://www.GodLovesMarriage.org
mailto:fjschamber@comcast.net
mailto:fjschamber@comcast.net


Drivers Needed  
   We need additional drivers to bring church 
members to 10:30 am worship and take them 
home following services.  If you are willing to 
serve in this ministry, please contact the 
church.  Bill Konek and Lee Huber serve as the 
coordinators for this vital ministry.  December  

Sunday School  
Perfect  Attendance  

       

Adult Forum  
 

Judy Reppert, Russel Schantz 
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             Dial -a-Ride  

   If you or anyone you know 
would like to attend the 10:30 am 
church service and need a ride, please call the 
office (610-966-3325) before noon on Friday 
and someone will contact you with the details.  
    

Volunteers  Needed!  
    We are still in need of volun-
teers for our childrenôs nursery 
during the 10:30 service.  Weekly 
flower delivery teams are also needed.  Speak 
to Judy Reppert or call her at 610-966-2361 if 
you need more information or want to volun-
teer. Also, if you are interested in leading a 
Childrenôs Sermon 1 or 2 times a year at the 
10:30 service, contact Pastor Drennan.  

Adult Forum  
   At this time, we are working 
through the series "The Great-
est Story: Paul" - join us as we 
take a closer look at the Greco

-Roman world and culture Paul came from, ex-
plore how his faith and education shaped him, 
and in turn shaped his writings and thus the 
practices of Christianity to this very day. You 
can participate any week even if you have not 
previously attended.  Adult Forum meets at 
9:15 am in the chapel.   

February Birthdays  
   Each month we list birthdays 
of members who are 80+ in 
years or one of our homebound 
members*. If you fall into this 
category and we have missed 
you, please call the church office 
at 610-966-3325 to give us your birth date. 
Congratulations to the following members who 
will celebrate in February: 
 Sarah Behie                February 14  
             David Aten       February 17 
             Marguerite Bachman    February 18 

Sunday School  
Children   Need You  

   Do you have an hour of time 
on Sunday morning from 9:15 -
10:15? We are always looking 

for Co-Teachers  and Aides  to help out in 
any of the classes.  Maybe you would be 
available occasionally as a  Substitute 
Teacher . Teaching materials are available.    
    The experience is a very gratifying one. 
Speak to Sandy Schantz or notify the church 
office at 610-966-3325, if you think you may 
be interested.  

Holy Wisdom, Holy Words  
    Weekly Bible Study Class 
continues to meet each 
Wednesday at 2:00 pm in the 
chapel area. Led by Pastor 

Samantha, we  discuss the scriptures for the 
upcoming week.  Join us any time you are 
able. 
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   Looking Ahead!  

See calendar for complete schedule of 
meetings, etc.  

Note from Secretary:  When making memo-
rial donations to the church, please note who 
the donation is from, i.e., John and Sue Smith.  
Itôs not always clear when two names are listed 
on the check if itôs just from the person who 
signed the check or from both names listed if 
joint account.  Thank you.  

Free Community Meal Table  
     We are low on everything for 
our Take Table at the Free Commu-
nity Meal except toothbrushes. 
Please help us with all personal 
care items so we can restock our 

supplies. You can place the items in the box 
by the stairs by the handicapped access en-
trance. Thank you for all you have provided in 
the past as we reach out to our community.   

Free Community Meal Leaders  
    There are a few months still open for 2019.  
If you care to lead a month, you will need to 
plan a menu, get and prepare the food, se-
cure kitchen help and recruit bakers.  Also, 
you may join our ñhelper listò by speaking 
with Sandy Schantz, Mary Schaeffer or Janene 
George. This is really a wonderful outreach to 
the community as we feed the hungry!  

Where do you volunteer?  
      As part of our Outreach Ministry, we 

would like to celebrate all the ways our con-
gregation gives back to the community. Con-
tinuing with the ELCAôs theme of ñGodôs Work, 
Our Handsò, we would like to compile a list of 
all the places you volunteer outside the 
church, and the hours you give each month. 
To add your volunteer hours to our list,  please 
slip a note in the offering plate, or call/text 
Mary Schaeffer (610 393-1766) with your 
name, the organization(s) you volunteer at 
and the hours you give each month. Together 
we are making a difference!  

Social Ministry Committee 
 
Monthly Volunteer Hours  
 
Meals on Wheels - 48 hours per month 
Ryanôs Case for Smiles - 3 hours per month  
Lehigh Valley Health Network - 38 hours per 
month 
Zionsville Food Bank - 28 hours per month 
Girl Scouts - 30 hours per month 
East Penn School Office - 12 hours per month 
Cedarbrook - 20 hours per month 
Daybreak - 4 hours per month  
 

     Memorial Gifts  
           have been  
     received by Grace 

   

 

In memory of Loretta Pondelek  
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Curran 

Phyllis Kempf 
Leda, Brian, Neil & Becky Wimmer 

Sun. Feb. 3 Souper Bowl of Caring 

Thur. Feb. 7  Committee Reports Due  

Fri. Feb. 8 Free Community Meal 5-7 pm 

Sat. Feb. 9 Scout Pinewood Derby 
9am-4pm (FH) 

Sun. Feb.10 Newsletter Deadline  

Tue. Feb. 12 Church Council Meeting, 7 pm 

Wed. Feb. 13 S.I.S. (Chapel) 7 pm 

Sun. Feb. 17 Annual Report Deadline  

Wed. Feb. 20 Newsletter Mailing  
Noon - Gracious Seniors 

Thur. Feb. 21 Daybreak  

Sat. Feb. 23 Grace M.O.B., 8:00 am  
@ Bear Swamp 

Sun. Feb. 25 11:45 am Coffee Hour 



Worship Attendance  
 

                                      8:00    10:30        SS  
December 2                   32          77          24  
December 9                 39        114          28  
December 16                 29        102     21 
December 23        29          63           31  
 

                                        3:00      7:00    10:00  
Christmas Eve. 12/24      142        111           68  
     

                                                10:30  
December 30                                46  
 

2018 Avg.  Worship - December   142         26  
2017 Avg.  Worship - December   162         24       
 

                                     8:00    10:30        SS  
January 6                       30         74          24  
January 13                     21         50          15  
January 20             Cancelled       60       No SS  

 Grace M.O.B.  
Men Of Breakfast  

   The men of the church gather 
monthly at 8:00 am for food and 
fellowship at the Bear Swamp 

Diner in Macungie. Future dates include:  
Saturday, February 23 and Saturday, 
March 30 . 
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  Council Reminder  
    You are always welcome at 
Council Meetings which are 
held on the second Tuesday 
of each month in the chapel 
at 7:00 pm.  Minutes of meet-

ings are posted on the bulletin board in the Sun-
day School hallway. All committee reports for 
the February 12 meeting are due in the of-
fice no later than February 7.  

         Card Club  
    Do you like to play cards or 
want to learn?  The Card Club 
continues to meet on the 2nd 
and 4th Tuesday of the month, 1 

pm - 3 pm in Fellowship Hall. Upcoming dates 
are February 12 and 26 . Please contact Lee 
Berg if you are interested at 610 -393-0975.  
Both men and women are welcome. Current 
card games are Hand and Foot and Pinochle.   

Grace S.I.S.  
Sisters I n Spirit  

    Our next meeting will be 
on February 13 at 7:00 pm 
in the  chapel.  The theme is love and we will 
have a craft, devotions, games, and refresh-
ments. This great service/fellowship group is 
open to women of all ages. Come join us - 
new members are always welcome. 

Gracious Seniors   
    Our next luncheon is scheduled 
for Wednesday, February 20,  
noon to 2:00 pm in Fellowship 
Hall.  Steven Chu with the Valley 
Prosthetics and Orthodics will tell 

some heartwarming success stories about his 
business which specializes in making braces and 
artificial legs. A luncheon of chicken tetrazzini and 
pasta and meatballs will be served.  You are asked 
to bring a side dish, a dessert, or a drink to share. 
Sign-up sheets are posted so we can prepare an 
appropriate amount of food.  Help in the kitchen is 
always welcomed.  
    This quarterly event always proves to be very 
interesting and educational.  We eat at noon and 
then proceed with a brief introduction to our pro-
gram. Our luncheons are open to anyone, Grace 
members and non-members alike.  It is a wonder-
ful afternoon of food, fellowship, and fun.  Hope 
you can join us.  

Amish Outing  
    Looking Way Ahead We have 
scheduled an Amish Outing on 
Wednesday, April 24 at noon.  
This family-style, all-you-can-eat 

dinner is held in Mrs. Zookôs kitchen - seating ca-
pacity 25.  The menu is ham, turkey, chicken pot 
pie, filling, assorted vegetables, salad, homemade 
breads and jams, homemade desserts, ice cream 
and coffee.  Since seating is so limited, discuss it 
with your family and let Sandy Schantz know as 
soon as you have made your decision.  This may 
fill up fast!  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fnew.stpatricksmithtown.org%2Fhome%2Farchive%2Fhome_-_2008-09-14%2F&ei=UsceVYqEIoumNs_CgZgO&bvm=bv.89947451,d.eXY&psig=AFQjCNGfEbAzSSxRhPgj
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Campbellôs UPCs and  
Box tops for Education  
   We are collecting these for the 

Navaho Indian Mission in Arizona. 
We thank Cary & Kim Vaupel for 

continuing this ministry. Recently, over 1200 

labels/boxtops were sent. Please note  that 
for the Campbellôs owned products 

(Campbellôs, Pepperidge Farm, Prego, BIC, 

Dannon, Emerald, Glad, Pop Secret, Post, 
Spaghetti Oôs, Swanson, V8, and Wolfgang 

Puck) what is needed is ONLY the UPC bar 

code , not any other portion of the label.  

Directory Updates  
   Please take note of the following 

address changes: 
 

Mr. David E. Bortz 
2306 Tarleton Twins Terrace 

Charlotte, NC  28270-4425 
(Please note - address correction printed last month 
was incorrect.  It was Davidôs son, David M. that 
moved.  Post office was confusing them and sent us 
an address change in error.) 
 

Phillip Curran 
126 S. 6th St. 

Emmaus, PA  18049 
 

Laurie Hodgson 

7138 Decatur St. #4  
New Tripoli, PA  18066 

 

Mr. Daniel E. Ray 

318 Rivercliff Dr. 

Stony Point, NC  28678-9059  
  

Phone number change:  
 

Barbara Cochrane 
717-371-8826 

Purchasing of Items  
Reminder  

    When you are purchasing 
an item(s) for the Church, 
Sunday School, Vacation Bible 
School or any event, sales tax 
should not be paid on your purchase.  Grace 
Lutheran Church is a tax-exempt organiza-
tion.  To purchase an item, please get a tax -
exempt form from the Church office or call 
to see if the Church has an account with the 
company you are making the purchase 
from.  This will help lower expenses for the 
Church.  Thanks for your help to save 
money wherever possible. 

Prayer Cards  
    If you have a prayer 
concern, please pick up 
a prayer card on your 
way into church (they 
are at both en-

trances).  If you want your concern to be 
prayed over during worship that day, hold 
up your prayer card during the hymn after 
the sermon.  Someone will collect them and 
give them to Pastor Samantha, to be in-
cluded in the prayers that day.   There is also 
a box that may be checked for ñpass on to 
prayer chain.ò  If you have prayer requests 
but wish to remain anonymous, simply 
speak to the privately, or call her.    

Winter Clothing Drive  
     As the weather turns colder,  

our friends at St. Lukeôs Lutheran 
Church in Allentown will take your 

gently-used winter coats, hats, 

scarves, gloves, and sweat suits 
and distribute them to people in 

need.  Menôs, womenôs, and childrenôs coats of 

all sizes are needed. You can leave 
your donations in the bin in the 

chapel. This will be an on-going 

collection through February spon-
sored by Social Ministry. 


